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7. This submission RELUCTANTLY -  and  with no confidence opts for Proposed Model
1 – a single-councillor ward structure with 11 councillors – 11 wards with one
councillor per ward, because:

a. It does not increase councillor numbers in a financially troubled council.
b. Ward boundaries are “acceptable” in our “ward” being representaYve more 

of suburbs of similar characterisYcs e.g., Drumcondra, Rippleside, Geelong 
West, Newtown by history, contact, are “united” in one ward, unlike Model 2
– a single-councillor ward structure with 11 councillors – 11 wards with one
councillor per ward (with boundaries different to Model 1), where various 
boundaries splinter this core historically oldest area into “messy” parts and 
an unlikely allocaYon of Drumcondra and Rippleside as ward sharing with 
Corio, Norlane separated by transport infrastructure and industrial precincts. 

c. Not having detailed knowledge of the “culture” of suburbs/areas outside the 
inner core area of Geelong, the ward boundaries of Proposed Model 1 would 
appear to be more “natural” i.e.., well known and less confusing with 
boundaries more defined. 

d. Proposed Model 3 – a single-councillor ward structure with 12 councillors – 12
wards with one councillor per ward,  increases council costs, is rejected 
because off the unacceptable, and unchallenged assumpYon that populaYon 
only must drive the shape and revised funcYon of Geelong council. If the 
Geelong community had been given the opportunity in a genuine review 
process of local government in Geelong than less councillors would be more 
acceptable. The opportunity to address current, funcYonal problems has 
been lost. 

Sincerely, 

David L. White 
 DRUMCONDRA 3215 
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